MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2018
8:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, October 9, 2018, at 
8:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 25, 2018 as read.

President Camardelle reported on the DC trip earlier this month with the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association. Levee district meet with their Congressman and get funding for projects needed in their areas. This group is all along the Mississippi Valley and understands flooding issues. President Camardelle stated that met with the Corps, Louisiana Delegation with in DC. He also stated that the Wildlife and Fisheries and the governor’s office called him to meet them upon the return from Washington concerning the airstrip. He met them Thursday morning and found out that Elmer’s Island is a federal bird sanitary and no airport can be built due to federal laws. The governor said the prior administration, which made the agreement with the levee district to build an airstrip, did not have the authorization to commit to the levee district. He thanked the public for the support for the airstrip and will look at other alternatives for the airstrip. Mr. Camardelle stated that the fishing industry and oil industry is not good and wanted tourism from all over the world to help with Grand Isle’s economy.  He is still trying to get Elmer’s Island open for easier access and open to the public. He also thanked Senator Alario, Representative Alario, Jefferson Parish President, Council Member Templet and Roberts, CPRA, DOTD and the Governor’s Office for helping the levee district. He thanked Senator Cassidy and Kennedy, Representative Scalise and Graves for their support for Grand Isle.

A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to introduce the following resolution:

Resolution

A resolution dissolving the agreement with Wildlife and

Fisheries in relation to the Elmer’s Island Airstrip.

Roll call vote as follows:

YEAS: David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., Arthur Bellanger

NAYS: 0

ABSENT: 0

This resolution is considered adopted this 9th day of October, 2018.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 8:34 a.m.
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